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February 11, 2021 
 
 
Dear MSA Members,  
 
Based on the provincial health authorities’ recent announcement that the province of Manitoba 
remains in the critical level (red) with no changes in the restrictions for the sport sector, in 
person sanctioned soccer activities will continue to be suspended in Manitoba until at least 
March 5th, 2021. 
 
Please refer to the individual Member Leagues announcements for their decisions on the 2021 
indoor competition season. 
 
A reminder that the Manitoba Soccer Return to Play Guidelines coincide with the province of 
Manitoba’s #RestartMB Pandemic Response System, and sanctioned soccer activities (Stage 1 or 
2) can not resume until a provincial health region is moved into the restricted level (orange). 
Competition (Stage 3) will not be allowed to commence until a provincial health region is moved 
into the caution level (yellow). 
 
We would also like to clarify the government’s allowance of indoor facilities to now operate at 
25% capacity for one-on-one instruction. As mentioned above, sanctioned soccer activities 
continue to be suspended in the province under the critical level (red), which includes one-on-
one instruction. 
 
We once again would like to thank the Members for continuing to provide virtual solutions to 
players, coaches, and referees. We commend everyone for the work they have put in thus far to 
keep their membership engaged, and we are hopeful that we will be able to return to the pitch 
soon safely. 
 
Be safe, 
 
 
 
Héctor Vergara  
Executive Director 
 


